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Grafton High School 

Achieving Excellence Since 1912 
Principals Report 
My apologies for the delay in the newsletter. 
We missed last week’s deadline as we were 
in the process of trying to finalise enrolment 
policy for 2019 and decide on Year 6 students 
seeking enrolment at Grafton High School in 
Year 7 next year. I wanted to hold off on 
publishing this newsletter until I could finalise 
this process, so I could report back to all 
parents (see below). I will be asking for this 
information to be shared across our local 
primary school newsletters. 

Non-Local Enrolments 
After determining anticipated enrolments for 
2019, including expressions of interest forms 
for all Year 6 students moving into Year 7, we 
have estimated the number of places 
available, as per the school’s enrolment 
policy. The anticipated enrolment for 2019, 
excluding non-local students, is currently 932 
students. 

Grafton High School currently has an 
enrolment ceiling of 980 students, set by the 
Department of Education, based on the 
number of available classroom spaces at the 
school. Every school is required to set an 
enrolment buffer to allow enough spare 
places to enrol any local students starting 
later in the year. The enrolment buffer for 
Grafton High school has been set at 5%, or 
49 students. 

Unfortunately, based on these projected 
figures, the school has no places available for 
non-local students in 2019. Where previously, 
the school has been able to consider 
enrolment for non-local students with a sibling 
already at the school or for non-local students 
who attended a local primary school within 
our school’s drawing area, we now can no 
longer enrol non-local students based on 
these criteria. As such, for the remainder of 
2018 and moving into 2019, the criteria for 
non-local enrolment will be: 

• medical reasons 

• compassionate circumstances 

Only extremely exceptional cases that meet 
these criteria can be considered by the school 
enrolment placement panel. When 
considering an application to enrol, the panel 
will consider whether any exceptional 
circumstances/needs can be met elsewhere 
at the student’s local school. 

Please be aware that students who gain state-
wide selective high school entry to the school’s 
Selective Class, or students placed in our 
Support Unit, automatically gain enrolment, 
regardless of their residential address, as 
placement in these classes is determined 
externally to the school. 

Unfortunately, we currently have 47 non-local 
Year 6 students who have been unsuccessful 
in gaining enrolment at Grafton High School in 
2019. These enrolments were assessed 
against the non-local criteria published earlier 
in the year. I realise that this news will be a 
great disappointment to many families. Given 
the number of non-local students seeking 
enrolment and the increasing demand for local 
student enrolment at Grafton High School, it is 
unrealistic to maintain a waiting list, as 
demand far exceeds available places and 
students on the waiting list would be unlikely to 
gain enrolment. 

As such, I recommend that any Year 6 
students who receive notification that they are 
not successful in gaining enrolment, contact 
their designated local high school regarding 
their enrolment for 2019. It is important that 
these students then participate fully in the 
transition activities offered by that school.  

Grafton Local AECG Meeting 
The Grafton local Aboriginal Education 
Consultative Group (AECG) will be meeting on 
June 6 at 1 pm at the Gummyaney Aboriginal 
Pre-School. All Aboriginal parents and 
interested community members are invited to 
attend. The next meeting will include a 
presentation outlining the NAPLAN 
assessment to improve parent understanding 
of the nature of the NAPLAN exam and 
results. 

13 Reasons Why Season 2 
Parents may be aware that this series has 
returned. A number of expert mental health 
organisations have expressed concern over 
the impact the series may have on 
adolescents. To assist parents, I have 
included in this newsletter a copy of an article 
from the Black Dog Institute. To view this 
article online; and to access other resources 
and support, please click on the following link: 
https://blackdoginstitute.org.au/news/news
-detail/2018/05/17/help-seeking-built-into-
release-of-13-reasons-why 
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Useful Contacts: 

 Kids Helpline (1800 551 800) 

 Lifeline (13 11 14) 

 HEADSPACE (1800 650 890) 

 eheadspace.org.au 
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Go Art is almost here! 
The P&C Go Art exhibition will be held in the 
school MPC over the upcoming June long 
weekend (9-11 June, 2018). See the Go Art 
website: https://www.goartprize.com/ for 
more info. Please encourage your family and 
friends to come along and support this great 
event. 

Grafton Eisteddfod 
On Friday 11 May, students from years 
8,9,10 and 12 competed in the 64th Annual 
Grafton Eisteddfod.  

Our students competed in monologues, 
duologues and group sections. The 
adjudicator, Mrs Christmas (Yes, Christmas 
and her dogs name is Holly Christmas!), 
gave us great feedback for future 
performances. We were all really nervous, 
however, we pushed past our nerves and 
performed to the best of our abilities. The 
day at the Conservatorium was a fun and 
exciting experience.  

Results:   

Open Monologue 
• Morgan Koekemoer (HC) 

Under 16’s Monologue 
• Lachlan Scott (1st) 
• Isabelle English (2nd) 
• Darian Thompson(HC) 
• Zahlia Tibbs (HC) 

Under 14’s Monologue  
• Torin Leek (1st) 
• Brooklyn Paget (HC) 

Under 16’s Duologues 
• Isabelle English & Lachlan Scott (1st)          

Under 14’s Duologues 
• Whitney Moon & Brooklyn Paget                                  

(1st) 

Under 16’s Grouped Devised 
• Year 10 Drama (1st) 

Consisted of: Katelyn Philp, Emma 
Druce, Lachlan Scott, Claire Fahey, 
Darian Thompson, Isabelle English. 

Under 14’s Group Devised 
• Year 8 Drama  

Consisted of: Laura Hennessy, Rogan 
Mcguire, Whitney Moon, Brooklyn Paget, 
Lucy Herring, Madeleine Kennedy,                                 
Jonothan Pierse. 

Many thanks to Ms Mills for her guidance, 
support and patience 
GHS Drama Students 

HSC Minimum Standards 
Many parents would remember last year 
when it was announced that a minimum 
Literacy and Numeracy standard would be 
introduced in order for a child to receive their 
Higher School Certificate (HSC). This 
minimum standard was initially linked to the 
performance of Year 9 students in NAPLAN. 
While a student is still able to sit the HSC 
and even gain university entry without 
meeting this minimum standard, they will not 
receive the HSC credential (i.e. the actual 
award of the Higher School Certificate) if 
they do not meet the standard. Students can 
meet this standard at any time up to and 

even in the years after they complete the 
HSC. 
Earlier this year the state government 
announced that the minimum standard 
would be changed to reflect a separate test 
of literacy and numeracy proficiency, rather 
than NAPLAN. This allows students to 
attempt this test at multiple times up to and 
beyond their HSC, giving them numerous 
opportunities to meet the standard. Mrs 
Martin has already begun organising this 
testing for our Year 10 students and many 
will have already completed practice tests in 
preparation. 
For the information of parents and students, 
I have included a flyer in this newsletter that 
explains the minimum standard and the 
online testing. 

Peter South – Principal 

 EVEN 

TS 

 

Upcoming Events 
 

TERM 2 

 

WEEK 6 
4/6 Senior HSIE excursion, Drama 

Eisteddfod, Go Art entries close 
5/6 Senior HSIE excursion, Dance 

Eisteddfod 
6/6 Senior HSIE excursion 
7/6 Senior HSIE excursion, Yr 7 

Languages excursion 
8/6 Dance Eisteddfod, Go Art entries 

drop-off 
 
9 – 11/6 Go Art Exhibition 
 
WEEK 7 
11/6 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
12/6 Yr 10 Reading test 
14/6 AIME excursion 
15/6 Elective Art excursion 
 
WEEK 8 
18/6 Yr 10, 11, 12 Drama performance 
19/6 Yr 10 Writing test 
20/6 Yr 10 Numeracy test 
21/6 Science & Engineering challenge 
 
WEEK 9 
26/6 MNC Dance Festival 
27/6 MNC Dance Festival 
28/6 Yr 8 Languages excursion 
 
WEEK 10 
2/7 NAIDOC week 
6/7 Last day – term 2 
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